STONEBRIDGE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF

December 30, 2013

I. Attendance.  A special meeting of the SCA Board of Directors convened at 4:00 P. M., December 30th, at 609 Enchanted Lane, Bossier City, LA 71111.  The following Directors, guests, and employees were present:


Kay Cason, President


Jamie Howell, Vice President


Michelle Hollenshead, Director


Jeff Free, Director


Randy Hall, Director


Judy Kendrick, Secretary-Treasurer

     II.  The special meeting was convened for the purpose of considering a request for a waiver to a decision made earlier in the month by the Architectural Review Authority to disapprove an application for new construction submitted by Joshua and Trisha Ayo.  The application was disapproved by the ARA because the proposed construction did not comply with the 9/12 roof pitch requirement specified in the Declaration of Covenants, Conditions, and Restrictions for StoneBridge.  Mrs. Ayo and builder B. Lasiter appeared at the Board's regular monthly meeting on December 13th to request relief from the roof pitch requirement.  


a.  After discussing the waiver request and reviewing the content of the Covenants, Conditions, and Restrictions for StoneBridge relating to roof construction as well as the original ruling of the Architectural Review Authority, the Board voted unanimously to uphold the ARA disapproval of the application for construction on the lot at 334 Autumn Ridge made by Joshua and Trisha Ayo.  


b.  The Board will notify the Architectural Review Authority of its decision within 2 business days of the publication of these minutes and will require the ARA to notify Mr. and Mrs. Ayo of the Board's decision without undue delay.  

    III.  Prior to adjourning, the Board discussed options for restructuring the present practice of dividing the StoneBridge Community Association dues paid by StoneBridge lot owners annually into separate  sub-accounts- one known as the Maintenance Assessment and the other commonly referred to as  Swim and Tennis dues.  The Board will explore the possibility of amending the Covenants, Conditions, and Restrictions for StoneBridge to merge the two sub-accounts into a single annual assessment to be called simply "SCA Dues" for the purpose of simplifying collection procedures and standardizing assessments across the membership.  Randy will research what changes to the By-Laws, Articles of Incorporation, and Covenants will be necessary and the Board will take it up at its regularly scheduled meeting for January 2014.

    IV.  Adjournment.


a.  Kay adjourned the meeting at 5:18 P. M. with thanks to all attending.  The next meeting is scheduled for 4:00 P. M., January 30, 2014, in the Members' Room of the StoneBridge Golf Club.

Respectfully Submitted By

Kay Cason, President

